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SB 3129 – RELATING TO HEALTH  
 
Chair San Buenaventura, Vice Chair Aquino, and Members of the Committee: 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of SB 3129 which establishes the Hui 
Hoʻomana task force to develop a comprehensive plan to provide universal access to 
equitable and affordable high-quality healthcare for state residents.  The purpose of the 
task force would be to make recommendations to achieve universal access and equity 
to quality healthcare at an affordable cost for our residents. 
 
The COVID-19 pandemic highlighted and made worse preexisting challenges for some 
populations to achieve good health, in part due to inconsistent access to healthcare.  
Disparities in infection rates, hospitalizations and death were noted throughout Hawai‘i 
and experienced by certain ethnicities more than others. Despite many efforts guided by 
community leaders to help with outreach and education, many health disparities 
continue today.  Increasing healthcare insurance costs, low reimbursement rates to 
providers, healthcare workforce shortages combined with growing unaffordability for 
families and businesses are among the myriad reasons for poor access to care. Despite 
many efforts and partnerships among those in the health care sector and community 
leaders, coordinated efforts are needed to provide seamless access to care for all of 
Hawai‘i’s people, across community-based settings to clinics to inpatient, long-term, and 
home-based care settings.  
 
The Hui Ho’omana task force would be an effective mechanism to outline processes 
and procedures that would move the state in the direction of achieving universal access 
to equitable and affordable high-quality healthcare.  The John A. Burns School of 
Medicine appreciates and welcomes the opportunity to participate in the task force. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony on this matter. 
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